
For more information, go to: omb.alaska.gov

A L A S K A  O F F I C E  O F  M A N A G E M E N T  A N D  B U D G E T

FY 2015 Budget Addresses  
Biggest Operating Cost Driver
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The FY 2015 Governor’s budget addresses the single largest cost driver in the state’s operating budget and the biggest threat to the state’s 
credit rating -- the escalating annual payments associated with the state’s $11.9 billion unfunded public employee pension liability. The 
budget proposes a $3.0 billion deposit to the retirement trust funds from the Constitutional Budget Reserve and fixed lower annual 
payments thereafter. This meets the Governor’s goals of addressing the unfunded liability by: 

Managing ongoing operating budget costs by:  

•	 Reducing annual payments to $500 million annually. Without the transfer to the retirement trust fund annual payments 
would rise to over $1.0 billion annually.

•	 Reducing the total projected cost to pay off the liability. 

Tackling a problem of this generation rather than leaving it for Alaska’s children and grandchildren to deal with. 

Improving the health of the retirement systems.
 

Meeting the state’s obligations.

•	 Capping the state assistance payments at $500 million annually reduces the annual payments through FY2030 by an 
average of $374-$424 million per fiscal year, depending on which payment stream it is compared to. 

•	 In nominal dollars, we save between $266-$706 million annually between FY2016 and FY2029, depending on which 
payment method it is compared to. This occurs despite the proposal extending the length of time that the state assistance 
payment impacts the state’s budget by three to six fiscal years. 

•	 Using the proposed allocation of $1.12 billion to TRS and $1.88 to PERS returns the two systems to the 2003 funding 
levels:  PERS from 63% to 73% ; TRS from 53% to 63%.
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